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The Department of Zoology organized a magnificent function to commemorate the 

completion of glorious 24 years and to usher the department into its 25th year with 

increased vigour and robust optimism. The event was earmarked with training on 

preparation of value added products from clam meat conducted in association with 

NIFPHATT, Kochi which was imparted to fifteen women of the local self help groups 

with a broad vision of transferring knowledge from confined classrooms to the wider 

horizons of the local populace.  The function commenced with a devotional rendition 

by Aswathykutty P.T to invoke divine blessings for the successful completion of the 

programme. Dr. K.J Abraham delivered the welcome address and briefed about the 

legacy of the department. Presidential address was delivered by Ravisankar P.C, Vice 

Principal of the College. Professor Sunny Jose (Former, H.O.D of Zoology) was the 

chief guest of honour who formally inaugurated the function by lighting the 

ceremonial lamp and delivered the inaugural address. Professor Sunny Jose in his 

elaborate and lucid speech gave a vivid back flash on the activities of the department 

in the last two decades and also gave innovative suggestions for future endeavours. 

College manager, Reverend Fr. Reju Kannampuzha impressed the audience with his 

unique words of blessings. Dr. Tomy Joseph (IQAC Coordinator) and K. Kamal Raj 

(Processing Technologist, NIFPHATT, and Kochi) rendered the felicitations. Vote of 

thanks was delivered by Dr. Sarita Ramachandran, Faculty of Zoology.  

       Training on preparation of varied delicacies like pickles, cutlet, samosa, vada and 

wafers from clam meat with enhanced shelf life was imparted to fifteen women of the 

local self help groups for two days in the college premises and the delicacies were 

displayed in an appealing and creative way at the end of the workshop. The two days 

workshop concluded with a valedictory function wherein Dr. K.J Abraham (H.O.D of 

Zoology) and Ravisankar P.C (Vice Principal) gave an overview about the workshop. 

Dr. Nithin and K Kamal Raj shared their experience about the workshop and 

applauded the trainees for their active participation. Dr.RajalakshmiT presented the 

concluding remarks and delivered the vote of thanks. 



 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 


